
                                  
 
                                                                                      BOARD OF HEALTH 

MAY 12, 2022 
 

On Thursday, May 12, 2022, at 7:37 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Audrey Balogh, and the following statement was read at the 
commencement of the meeting.  
 
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 9, 2021, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Audrey Balogh, Donna Lizanich, and Duane 
Young 
Members Absent: Christopher Balogh, Karen Young and Vann Smith 
 
Tony Szumski made a motion to accept the minutes of April 14, 2022, seconded by Donna Lizanich. Motion carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.   Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety          April 22, 2022 
      Division of Public Health Services 
      Risk- Based Inspection Report 
      Jimmy’s Ice Cream 
      525 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford NJ 08848 
      Risk Type:  2      REHS:  B-2225  Daniel Wyckoff    4/22/22 
      Reason:   Initial Billable 
      Results:  Satisfactory Gold 
 
2.  Hunterdon County Department of Health 
     To:  Pool Management Companies, Hotels, Youth Camps, Campgrounds, Gym Facilities, Clubs and Community    
     Pools      
     From:  Dawn Faltings, Principal Environmental Health Specialist 
     Date:  April 19, 2022 
     Pre-Opening recreational Bathing Facility Inspection 
 
3. St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services 
     3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.org 
     Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated May 2, 2022      April 1 to April 30, 2022 
 
4.  State of New Jersey  Department of Environmental Protection  - April 8, 2022 
     Division of Sustainable Waste Management 
     November 4, 2020, New Jersey adopted P.L. 020, c. 117, the ”Get Past Plastic Law” which prohibits the   
     sale/provision of single use plastic carryout bags from stores and food service businesses. 
 
     State of New Jersey  Department of Environmental Protection  - April 8, 2022 
     Division of Sustainable Waste Management 
     April 14, 2020, New Jersey adopted P.L. 2020, c. 24, the Food Waste Recycling and Food Waste-to-  
     Energy Production Law, requiring certain large food waste generators to separate heir food waste from the   
     rest of their solid waste and recycle the food waste portion subject to specific parameters identified within the  
     Law. 
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5.  Updated Recommendations for Adenovirus Testing and Reporting of Children with Acute Hepatitis of Unknown         
     Etiology 
     Distributed via the CDC Health Alert Network 
     May 11, 2022 12:15 PM ET 
     (Donna Lizanich received this Alert and felt we should discuss it at the meeting, since there has been much news   
      recently on pediatric cases of hepatitis.) 
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
There was a small discussion on the shortage of baby formula. 
 
Audrey has been keeping up with the Township and County Covid-19 cases and deaths since the pandemic started.  
Holland Township’s numbers have been stable for the past few weeks.  The number of cases have been going 
down. There have been one million tests done for Covid-19 
 
May 11, 2022 Hunterdon County reported 22,807cases testing positive, 216 deaths 
Holland Township cases were 817, 7 deaths and 75 new cases 
 
Tony Szumski made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich.  The meeting adjourned at 8:00 
P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 


